At An Audit Meeting / Work Session
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 13th day of July, 2005

Roll Call:                  Derek N. Benedict, Deputy Supervisor & Councilman
                                   James E. Manley, Councilman

                                   Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:            Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                   James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                   Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                   Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent:                     Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                   George A. Woolsey, Councilman 
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Tim Olsen, Colden Park

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      None.

4.    Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Audit in the amount of 
      $592,557.04, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      Councilman Manley said he will not vote for the Audit because items that are 

      addressed are never taken care of and they keep being passed through.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – nay; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion did not pass 2 ayes – 1 nay - 2 absent.
5.    Police
      a. Livescan Fingerprint System
      Chief Charles Kehoe came forward for this item.  We have a grant for a Card Scan 

      System in the amount of $25,000.00 but we would like to upgrade it to a Livescan 
      Fingerprint System.  With the Livescan we can have fingerprint checks back within 
      an hour.  Right now we send the prints out to the FBI and Department of Criminal     

      Justice System and it takes about a week.  The system is on State Bid for $11,560.00 
      and the line charge is $500.00, for a total cost of $12,060.00.  We must also obtain a 
      free standing cabinet that is needed for this system.  Unfortunately at this time we can 
      not use it for in-house fingerprinting because we have a contract with DCJS. There 
      are funds available in the Police 2005 Budget account 3315.02.   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of the 

      Livescan Fingerprint System at a cost of $12,060.00 to be taken out of account 

      3315.02, seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      b. Sergeant Promotion

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to start the interview process for the one 

      open sergeant’s position.  During the interview process, Chief Kehoe would like two 

      Town Board members present.  At this time there are only three top officers on the 

      Orange County list to interview.  The Town Board suggested doing these interviews, 

      in Executive Session, on the 25th of July, 2005 at 6:00 P.M., before the Town Board 

      meeting. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Chief Kehoe to set up the 

      interviews for the open Sergeant’s position on July 25, 2005 at 6:00 P.M. in 
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        Executive Session, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

6.    Highway:  Bid Schedule for Jet Vac

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to go out to bid for 

      a Jet Vac Truck .  This is in his 2005 budget.  The estimated cost for this is between 

      $250,000.00 and $300,000.00.  This truck would keep us in compliance with the 

      Stormwater Regulation.  Mr. Benedict has to verify that certain catch basins are 

      cleaned and send verification to the DEC.  This machine requires two employees to 
      work it.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, suggested the bid be advertised on July 19 
      and July 20, 2005 with a bid opening August 10, 2005 at 2:00 P.M.  Mr. Zarutskie 
      also asked if these were in house specifications, could they be downloaded on a disc, 
      so we can put the whole bid on Bidnet.  Mr. Benedict said they were and he will ask 
      his secretary to do that in the morning.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go out to bid for the Jet Vac Truck, 
      with the advertising to be on July 19 & 20, 2005 and the bid opening on August 10, 

      2005 at 2:00 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

7.    Planning Board:  R & T Orchards / Maser Engineering:  Colandrea Road 

      Waiver

      Andrew Fetherston, representative from Maser Consulting, came forward for this 

      item.  We were before you about Colandrea Road and the subdivision.  This is a 26 
      lot subdivision on 80 acres which will be fed off of Colandrea Road.  We have 

      acquired a fifty foot right of way over ninety percent of the total road length except 

      for one parcel where they obtained a forty foot right of way.  The total road is 2100     
      feet long and we are requesting a waiver of the maximum length of a dead end road, 
      which is six times the minimum lot width which is 150 feet, so that is 900 feet of total 
      road length.  Right now the road is a little over 1000 feet.  They are proposing to 
      extend it to 2100 feet.  We have forty feet at the entrance and the remainder is fifty 

      feet.  The proposal is to repave the road, put in new drainage and, as it is now, no 
      curbs.  We have agreements in principle from the property owners and we have 

      promised that we would supply screening and landscaping on their properties.  The  

      entrance has an island and it will be removed.  A standard T intersection will be 
      formed.  We will be upgrading the existing Colandrea Road.  Jim Osborne, Town 

      Engineer, said that you need a uniform road width of twenty four feet with a forty 

      foot right of way and Mr. Fetherston said that was their goal.        
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the cul-de-sac waiver 

      contingent on the final signing of documents (right of way) of the property owners 

      and to be reviewed and approved by Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, seconded 
      by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
8.    Engineering

      a. Stearns and Wheler Proposal

       Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that this was brought up at the last meeting.

      Mr. Osborne spoke to the Engineer and they will post the $5,000.00 in an escrow 

      fund upon the approval of the Town Board.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the escrow account in the 

      amount of $5,000.00 for the Drury Heights Subdivision for the analysis of the 

      available fire flows to be conducted by Stearns & Wheler, seconded by Councilman 
      Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes - 2 absent.
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b.    Comprehensive Plan:  R1 Redistricting

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item.  This is a supplementary 

      proposal from Saccardi & Schiff regarding work on the R2- R3 to R-1 and IB to B 

      Zoning Map Amendments.  This would be the southwest quadrant of the Town.  The 
      cost for this is $12,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal from Saccardi 

      & Schiff for the R-1 Rezoning at a cost of $12,000.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
      The second part of this item is about the discussion with the revision of the 

      Comprehensive Plan Update to encompass the zoning changes R3-R2 to R1 and IB to 

      B.  The defining lines were enunciated going north from Monarch Drive.  We have 

      discussed excluding certain developed areas so that the property owners in those areas 

      aren’t faced with having smaller setbacks which would affect their ability to add 

      decks, etc.  The other line contemplated is down Fletcher Drive which would affect 

      the proposed development.  We will bring this back on July 25, 2005 so the whole 

      Board can be part of this. 
      The final part is the Town Board would like the Planning Board to advise applicants 

      that the Town is undergoing a Comprehensive Plan and it might affect their 

      applications and that they can proceed at their own risk.  They need to know that 

      changes in the zoning will be incorporated into the Comprehensive Plan. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to authorize Mark Taylor, Attorney for 

      the Town, to send correspondence to the Planning Board advising them that they have 
      to advise applicants in the particular area where zoning will be changed to proceed at 
      their own risk, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.       

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

c.    Crossroads:  Misc. 2005

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to purchase thirty eight 1 inch 

      riser rings and thirty-eight 1 ½ inch riser rings.  Three quotes were obtained:  

      Expanded Supply Products, Inc., from Cold Spring, NY, with a cost of $81.00 each, 

      Vellano, from Wappingers Falls, NY at a cost of $85.00 each and a fuel surcharge of 

      $6.93 and Newburgh Winwater Work Co., Walden, NY at a cost of $120.00 each.  It 

      is recommended to accept Expanded Supply Products, Inc. from Cold Spring, NY at a 

      cost of $81.00 each which in total will cost $6,156.00 to be taken out of  account
      8130.0458.5010.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept Expanded Supply Products, 

      Inc.’s proposal in the amount of $81.00 each for a total cost of $6,156.00 for a total of 

      76 riser rings to be taken out of account 8130.0458.5010, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent. 

d.    Pinnacle Subdivision
      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that this has come in front of the Board 

      before and the Board wanted approval from the Fire District and the Newburgh 
      School District Transportation Department before they considered the cul-de-sac 

      waiver for the Pinnacle Subdivision.   The School District gave their approval and the 

      Fire District has just given their approval.  This was the last approval needed to grant 

      this waiver.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cul-de-sac waiver for 

      the Pinnacle Subdivision, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

9.    Recreation:

      a. Advisory Board Appointments

      Derek Benedict, Deputy Supervisor, explained that we have a number of residents 

      who would like to be reappointed or appointed to the Advisory Board.  We have four 

      reappointments that are in order:  Kim Sloan, Anthony Garzione, Nick Sibilia and 

      Ronald Hughes.  Councilman Manley would like the whole Board present when we 

      do these appointments.  There are fifteen members with four to be reappointed and 

      two vacancies.  At this time the Board would like to reappoint Ronald Hughes for a 

      one year term. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappoint Ronald Hughes to the 

      Recreation Advisory Board for a one year term, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      b. Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation

      Councilman Manley doesn’t feel we should move forward on this position until we 

      have enough applicants to determine if we have a qualified candidate.  The Board has 

      not reached out enough to get a good cross section of applicants and resumes.  We 

      should ask our Personnel Director to reach out to other papers such as Trade 

      Publications and the Wall Street Journal or whatever avenues that could be used.  

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, asked where besides the Mid Hudson Times it was 

      advertised.  Gary MacEntee, Recreation Director, suggested Recreation Management 

      Magazine.   Ron Hughes also suggested KarlBaird.com (FDR’s Mansion) which is 
      part of the National Parks and Trails.
10.   Code Compliance

      a. Pavilion Drive

      This is a request to approve the proposed road name Pavilion Drive which is located 

      off 9W.  This name was approved by the Newburgh Post Office and is in the 

      Middlehope Fire District.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Pavilion Drive, seconded 

      by Councilman Manley. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      b. Frontera Estates

      This is a request to approve the proposed road name Frontera Estates which is located 

      off North Plank Road.  This name was approved by the Newburgh Post Office and is 

      in the Cronomer Valley Fire District.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the road name Frontera 

      Estates, seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
11.  Executive Session

      a. Police Department: Sickbank

      b. Recreation Department: Personnel

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go into Executive Session at 8:27 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.      
      Possible action will be taken in reference to the Sickbank.
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to end Executive Session at 11:20 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      After the conclusion of the Executive Session, a motion was made to approve a one  

      month voluntary sick leave bank program for Leif Spenser, an employee of the 

      Police Department.  This program will allow donations to be made up to, but not over 

      20 days.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Voluntary Sick Leave 
      Bank Program a described above, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

12.   Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Audit Meeting / Work 

      Session of July 13, 2005 at 11:23 P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley.  
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 
      – aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
___________________________    by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
